Memorial Update
Mayor Bloomberg weighs in on WTC site reconstruction

After an overwhelming victory in his reelection campaign, New York City Mayor Mike Bloomberg plans to take a greater role in the future of the WTC site, according to aides quoted in a New York Daily News article this week. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002191.php   As a candidate last month, the mayor dramatically entered the fray at Ground Zero by claiming that downtown needed more retail and residential space for “24-7” use rather than the planned 10 million square feet of office space.  He also called for control of WTC reconstruction to be taken away from Larry Silverstein, claiming the developer and lease-holder of the site did not have the area’s best interests at heart.  Bloomberg’s outspokenness has alienated Governor George E. Pataki, who so far has taken the lead on Downtown issues. Pataki and Bloomberg disagree on Silverstein’s role, the level of commercial development, and the controversial Freedom Tower, according to a recent New York Times article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002179.php 

Bloomberg’s first job is to fill four seats on the LMDC board intentionally left empty pending his re-election.  The LMDC is facing many thorny issues, including finding a tenant for the planned cultural building.  Designed by the Norwegian firm Snohetta, the building was to house the International Freedom Center (IFC) until Governor Pataki removed it from the site in late September. Pataki’s action was seen to publicly undermine the LMDC’s authority to supervise reconstruction. However, Pataki still sees an important role for the LMDC, including responsibility for building the 9/11 memorial, memorial museum, and performing arts center on the WTC site as well as allocating more than $400 million in remaining federal redevelopment grants, according to another New York Times article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002190.php
Construction Begins on PATH Terminal at WTC site

The first concrete was poured last week on a temporary train track that will allow construction of the new PATH terminal at the WTC site to proceed without interrupting commuter rail service.  Construction on the terminal, designed by Spanish architecht Santiago Calatrava, is scheduled for early 2007.  Though news of progress at Ground Zero is encouraging, VOICES is committed to making sure that all construction proceeds in a manner that respects the sanctity of the site.  We are waiting for the outcome of a suit filed by the Coalition of 9/11 Families, including VOICES, that the terminal’s design violates a federal law requiring that historic sites not be used for transportation projects unless there are no alternatives.  "Our focus has always been to ensure the maximum preservation and access to the remains of the footprints for the American people and future visitors to the site," Coalition member Anthony Gardner, who lost his brother in the attacks, is quoted in a New York Times article on the start of construction. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002161.php
